
MCCU Delegate Report 2016-17 
 
The AGM was held at Rolls Royce in Derby on 25th June 2016 so a long time ago. A fairly 
routine meeting had spice added when a candidate on the day challenged for junior chess 
director. I voted for the incumbent David Levins but on a 6-7 vote Andrew Davis was elected on 
a promise to resurrect the midlands junior congress.   
Also Staffs who were the only team entered into the midlands OPEN section went forward to the 
national stages and defaulted their match incurring a £100 fine. This bill would be paid by thier 
county. 
Also the number for boards played in the MCCU stages in the past 5 years had halved and was 
a worrying trend. 
No MCCU congress fell in the financial year so finances remained steady same levy for the 
2016-17 season would be used. 
 
John Pattinson  
MCCU Delegate. 


